Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, November 15, 2011, Open House, 3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Holiday Inn Express Hotel & Suites, 1206 Southeast Malabar Rd., Palm Bay, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 237650-3; Project Name: Babcock Road (SR 507) and Malabar Rd. (SR 514) Intersection Improvements.

The project includes the construction of a new westbound right turn lane on SR 514, addition of a second southbound right turn lane on SR 507, extending the existing left turn lanes at the intersection, relocating the opening at Pigeon Avenue, elimination of the u-turn movement from eastbound SR 514 to westbound SR 514, and construction of Mast Arm Signals to replace the existing signal. Construction of these improvements will begin in April 2012. A project flyer will be distributed at the meeting. You may also view information on the project at www.cflroads.com.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5145, Gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting.

This public meeting is being held in compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related statutes. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the meeting by contacting: Colleen Jarrell, HNTB Corporation, 610 Crescent Executive Court, Suite 400, Lake Mary, Florida 32764, 1(800)889-8237. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Gene Varano, FDOT, Project Manager, (386)943-5145, Gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us.
